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Summary 
 
Project Applicant/Contact:   Martin Rifken 
 
Requested Action:   The Applicant is requesting that the Landmarks Commission provide a 

recommendation to the Plan Commission regarding the appropriateness of the 
proposed land division in a historic district. 

 

Background Information 
 
Parcel Location: The subject sites are located in the Third Lake Ridge Historic District. 
 
Relevant Landmarks Ordinance Section:  

33.19(5)(i)1. Review proposed land divisions and subdivision plats of landmark sites and properties in Historic 
Districts to determine whether the proposed lot sizes negatively impact the historic character of 
significance of a landmark or landmark site and whether the proposed lot sizes are compatible 
with adjacent lot sizes and maintain the general lot size pattern of the Historic District.  The 
Landmarks Commission review shall be advisory to the Plan Commission. 

 

Analysis and Conclusion 
 
As described in the submission materials, the proposed land division would separate Lot 1 and Lot 2.  The 
Landmarks Commission previously approved a development proposal for Lot 2.  While the lot size is larger than 
what is generally found in the historic district, the proposed building was found to be broken visually into 
smaller volumes.  Any additional development on this lot will require a Certificate of Appropriateness from the 
Landmarks Commission. 
 

Recommendation 
  
Staff recommends that the Landmarks Commission advise the Plan Commission that while the proposed lot is 
larger than generally found in the district, the Landmarks Commission previously approved a development on 
this site which included a building that was visually broken into smaller volumes which resulted in the 
appearance of smaller underlying lots.  This proposal would also result in two smaller lots which would each be 
more in keeping with the typical lot sizes and patterns in the area. 
 

 

https://madison.legistar.com/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=1990599&GUID=2C3AD610-EC91-4083-A931-6DA8A8415418&Options=ID|Text|&Search=36060�

